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Western Field Ornithologists
32nd Annual Meeting
27–30 September 2007

Henderson, Nevada

The 32nd annual meeting of Western Field Ornithologists will be held near 
Las Vegas, Nevada, 27–30 September 2007, at Sam’s Town Resort and 
Casino in Henderson, Nevada. The local area host for this meeting is the 
Red Rock Audubon Society. A diverse conference is being planned with 
half-day and full-day field trips, science sessions, expert panels, workshops, 
and social activities. The release of the highly anticipated Nevada Breeding 
Bird Atlas in 2007 will add a special dimension to the meeting. Chris 
Elphick, editor of The Sibley Guide to Bird Life and Behavior, will give 
the keynote address.

WFO and Red Rock hope you’ll set aside the time and date and join us in 
Nevada for some outstanding science and remarkable birding. Southern 
Nevada is rarely recognized for what it really is: An exciting birding locale 
for migrants and vagrants that also features a year-round bird list greater 
than that of many U.S. states. Red Rock Audubon has lined up wonderful 
field trips that will include Henderson, the National Desert Wildlife Range, 
Mt. Charleston, Corn Creek, Pahranagat National Wildlife Refuge, the 
Virgin River region, and Lake Mead. Our science sessions, as always, will 
feature intriguing current research from around the West, with local and 
regional emphases.

The hotel offers something for everyone, so this will be a great meeting to 
bring your entire family. There are numerous recreational activities for all 
ages on the grounds of the resort and in the surrounding region. The hotel 
provides regular round-trip shuttles into Las Vegas and welcomes children 
and adults to this universally accessible location. Look for more detailed 
information at www.wfo-cbrc.org/confer.html, and registration will begin 1 
June 2007. We’d love to have you join us.

For questions contact Red Rock Audubon (www.redrockaudubon.org) or 
Catherine Waters (robcatwaters@earthlink.net). See you in Nevada!
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Western Field Ornithologists – 32st Annual Meeting

27–30 September 2007
Henderson, Nevada

Call for Papers
Abstracts are now being accepted for presentations at the 31st annual meeting of 
Western Field Ornithologists, to be held 27–30 September 2007 in Hender-
son, Nevada.

Oral presentations should reflect original research or summarize existing unpub-
lished information and should be presented in a manner that will be of interest to 
serious amateur and professional field ornithologists.  Papers presented at other 
conferences will be considered provided that the material has not already been 
published.

Talks relating to the following themes are solicited:

•	 Status, distribution, migration, and population dynamics of birds
•	 Systematics and biogeography of birds
•	 Ecology, behavior, and evolution of birds
•	 New information on avian field identification problems
•	 Science-based conservation and management of birds
•	 Techniques for field study of birds, including censusing, monitoring, and 

other methods. Results of studies applying such techniques.

Research described should apply to birds of the WFO region: western North 
America (from Alaska through Mexico, and the Great Plains to the Pacific coast) 
and the eastern Pacific Ocean.

All talks should identify study objectives, describe methods and data analysis, pres-
ent results, discuss the significance of the research, and propose future research 
directions.

We expect to allot 15 minutes per oral presentation, including 3 minutes for ques-
tions and discussion.  Dialogue between presenters and audience is a hallmark of 
WFO meetings.

An abstract of your presentation should be submitted electronically to Debbie Van-
dooremolen at debbievandooremolen@snwa.com and Jay Withgott at withgott@
comcast.net.  All queries and submissions must be via e-mail.  All abstracts must 
be received by 30 June 2007 and should be submitted in exactly the following 
format:

YOUR LAST NAME, YOUR FIRST NAME, CO-AUTHOR NAMES. Your 
affiliation and/or sponsoring organization(s), if any, complete mailing address, 
e-mail address. Title of your talk. Brief (300-word maximum) summary of the 
objectives, methods, results, significance, and generality of your study.

For more information about the meeting, visit the WFO web site at www.wfo-cbrc.
org. We look forward to seeing you in Nevada!
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THANK YOU TO OUR SUPPORTERS

The board of Western Field Ornithologists and the editorial team of Western Birds 
thank the following generous contributors to the WFO’s publication fund in 2006: 

Bob Barnes, Ridgecrest, CA	 Lucy Lee, Lake Forest, CA
Richard Bradley, Delaware, OH	 John Levine, Los Angeles, CA
Neal Clark, Mt. Shasta, CA	 Peter Low, Bend, OR
Candace Cobb, Bend, OR	 Judy Meredith, Bend, OR
Jean Cohn, La Mesa, CA	 Michael Newlon, Berkeley Heights, NJ
Brian Daniels, Long Beach, CA	 Kristin Olson, Princeton, NJ
Jon Dunn, Bishop, CA	 Mike Parmeter, Napa, CA
Leo Edson, Sacramento, CA	 Janet Ruth, Corrales, NM
Darlene Hecomovich, Cobb, CA	 Dominic Sherony, Fairport, NY
Gjon Hazard, Encinitas, CA	 Donald Starks, San Jose, CA
Diane Kook, Bend, OR	 Robert Tallyn, Ojai, CA
Steve Kornfeld, Bend, OR	 Sheran Wright, Bend, OR

We also thank Luke Cole of San Francisco for donating his time to prepare a contract 
for editing services on the forthcoming book “Rare Birds of California.”

THANKS TO WESTERN BIRDS’ REVIEWERS  
AND ASSOCIATE EDITORS

Peer review is a critical step in the publication of a scientific journal. I thank the 
following people for their generosity in taking the time to provide this essential service 
sustaining the scientific quality of Western Birds for volume 36:

Douglas A. Barnum, Louis R. Bevier, Mark J. Billings, M. Ralph Browning, Roger 
B. Clapp, Charles T. Collins, Brian E. Daniels, Robert H. Day, Bruce Deuel, George 
J. Divoky, Hector D. Douglas, Erica Dunn, Jon L. Dunn, Scott Durst, John Eadie, 
Chris Elphick, Richard A. Erickson, Marcel Gahbauer, Steve Ganley, Kimball L. 
Garrett, Robert Gill, Héctor Gómez de Silva, Julie C. Hagelin, Matthew T. Heindel, 
Steven C. Heinl, Aaron Holmes, Steve N. G. Howell, Gene Hunn, Marshall J. Iliff, 
Alvaro Jaramillo, Joseph R. Jehl, Jr., Paul E. Lehman, Peter Lowther, Kathy Keane, 
John Marzluff, Chet McGaugh, Kathy Molina, Jerry R. Oldenettel, Lewis Oring, 
Gary Page, Michael A. Patten, Mark A. Pavelka, Dennis Paulson, Robert L. Pitman, 
Michael Price, Peter Pyle, J. V. Remsen, Jr., Terrell Rich, Tom Rickman, Sievert 
Rohwer, John Rotenberry, Stephen I. Rothstein, Spencer G. Sealy, David Sibley, W. 
David Shuford, Mark K. Sogge, Brian L. Sullivan, Paul F. Springer, Bernie Tershy, 
Lee Tibbits, Theodore G. Tobish, Jr., Douglas Tozer, Brad Valentine, Gary Voelker, 
Terence R. Wahl, Hartmut S. Walter, Nils Warnock, Jim H. Watkins, Dick Watling, 
Wayne Weber, Walter Wehtje, Clayton M. White, Mary Whitfield, Jon Winter, Blair 
Wolf, Chris Wood.

I also thank our associate editors, Daniel D. Gibson, Robert A. Hamilton, Ron 
LeValley, Tim Manolis, Kathy Molina, Michael A. Patten, and Dan Reinking, who 
serve as reviewers themselves. Producing Western Birds is truly a team effort; it could 
not be done without them.

Philip Unitt
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